PIE Council Minutes Friday, September 28, 2018 1:30 p.m. Welty Board Room

Members Present: Brian Anderson, Dorothy Berglund, David Brooking, Wesley Garrett, April Greenway (Proxy for Leigh Puckett), Brandy Larmon, Carla Lowery, Jennifer Miles, Andrew Moneymaker, Jennifer Moore, Anika Perkins, Jo Shumake, Barry Smith and Megan Smith.

Approval of Minutes

Members reviewed the minutes of the meeting held on April 27, 2018. A motion was made by Jenny Miles to approve the minutes. A second to the motion was made by Barry Smith. The motion carried.

PIE's Purpose

Carla Lowery, Chair of Planning and Institutional Effectiveness (PIE), outlined PIE's role and purpose for the university as an overview for the new council members.

Graduation Survey Results for 2017-2018

Elizabeth Carter, Assessment Specialist for the Office of Institutional Research and Assessment, presented the results for the 2017-2018 Graduation Survey, along with some three-year trend data. Also, she reiterated that the revised Graduation Survey that PIE reviewed last academic year was sent out beginning with the August 2018 graduation.

Preliminary Enrollment Report for Fall 2018

Jennifer Moore, Director for the Office of Institutional Research and Assessment, presented a preliminary enrollment report for Fall 2018. Finalized enrollment numbers will be sent off to state and federal agencies in the coming weeks.

University Assessment

Carla Lowery, Chief Information Officer and SACS Liaison, gave an overview on university assessment as a whole for the new members of PIE. She also provided an update on the upcoming SACS 5th Year Report process and a review of the assessment process this past year for academic and non-academic units.

The meeting adjourned at 2:30 p.m.